
Chairman’s Annual Report – 2017-2018 

 

First of all I want to say what a huge honour this has been for me to represent the 
Community of Llandough this year – I have enjoyed every minute 

We started with Pat and me receiving a Highly Commended Award from OVW for Local 
Council Service for the Year and ended up with Wyn and me receiving a Highly Commended 
Award from OVW for Community Engagement for the Year [a huge and grateful thanks to 
Bill Fear for all his work in developing and analysing the Engagement Survey]  

The Civic Service was well attended and again many thanks to Manon Ogwen Parry for 
providing the singing in the church and to the High Sheriff of South Glamorgan Gilbert Lloyd 
for attending 

Llinos and I went to various other events during the year and particularly enjoyed the candle 
lit carol service in Barry. 

The Christmas Coffee Morning was again a huge success and many thanks to both 
Llandough Primary School and Pen-y-Garth for attending and also to Howard and Merial Kirk 
for providing some light entertainment    

Working with the headmaster at Llandough School, Mark Ellis has been great and I am 
thankful to the Council for providing the funds for an extremely successful Fire Work 
Night…I look forward to the next one.  

The Rogation walk suggest by Michael was a great success and I look forward to a hopefully 
non-muddy repeat this year! 

I know I have missed a few meetings this year due to business commitments so I thank the 
various council members for stepping up for me. I especially thank Paul our Clerk without 
whom I would have made even more mistakes! 

I have enjoyed chairing the meetings and I look forward to supporting the Council in any 
way I can in the next year 
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